News from your District Councillor & County Councillor Alastair Adams
Petrus edition – July 2017
Dear Residents, 
Summer has arrived, and School holidays are just around the corner. Lets hope the sun does shine where ever you are going on your holidays but remember to use the sun cream, and have fun! Happy holidays!

The Wychavon District Council Planning Committee met on 11th May and considered the second planning application from Rooftop Housing for the development site in Pebworth,  off Chapel Rd, for 12 new social houses. The Committee members voted on the application and rejected it 8 votes to 4 with one abstention. The key reason being there was no proven & unmet need. These are exactly the same reasons why they rejected the previous application in January 2017.

This was vindicated when a few days later, on the 16th May, the Planning Inspectorate rejected an Appeal on the SIMS site which sits next door to the metal recycling plant. This ruling means the developer has to build 133 new social homes as part of the development of this site of 380 houses. All of these 133 new social houses will be built in the Parish of Pebworth. The developer has suggested work will begin on site in the next 12 months. This means anyone living in Pebworth that wants a social house and applies on Home Choice Plus when the new homes are advertised will be able to obtain one because of their Local Connection as long as they meet the criteria. For further information, please see https://www.wychavon.gov.uk/home-choice-plus 

For clarification, there are 2 sorts of social housing  (a)Rental & (b) Shared Ownership .

All social housing is allocated on a computer service called Home Choice Plus. Every week, all the social houses in the area available are advertised on the web site, and anyone interested can put their name down for a particular house. The “winner” of the house is the one with the most points unless the house has a Local Connection legal agreement. In those instances the winner then is the one with the Local Connection AND the highest points. The key deciding factor in these allocations is the person with the Local Connection will always come ahead of anyone without that connection. However, you only ever have a chance of “winning” one of the new houses if you bid on Home Choice Plus, and this means looking at the website every week and applying.

For Shared ownership it is similar using Home Choice Plus but you ALSO have to have your financials checked to prove you can afford the mortgage (50% is owned by Housing Association, and 50% is owned by the resident)

The definition of “Local Connection” is:-
The Home Choice Plus Allocations Policy provides the legislative background to ‘local connection’ and explains that local connection is defined in Part VII of the Housing Act 1996 as:

♦ Those who are normally resident in the area. Local Government Association

guidelines define this as having resided in the area for six of the last twelve

months, or three of the last five years, where residence has been out of

choice;

♦ Those who are employed in the area– the Local Government Association

guidelines define this as employment other than of a casual nature;

♦ Those who have family connections – the Local Government Association

guidelines define this as immediate family members who have themselves

lived in the area for five years (mother, father, brother, sister, son or daughter);

Taking into account all of the above, on qualifying rural sites, Section 106 Agreements are put in place to secure that priority is given to persons with a local connection to the Parish. “Qualifying Resident” shall mean a person who is on the Home Choice Plus register administered by the Council and who is need of Affordable Housing and:

(a) who is ordinarily resident in the Parish of Pebworth, or

(b) whose family are ordinarily resident in the Parish of Pebworth, or

(c) who is employed in the Parish of Pebworth, 
Therefore, if you want one of these new 133 social houses, and have a Local Connection, please make sure you register with Home Choice Plus, www.wychavon.gov.uk/home-choice-plus
Other news last month:-

Rat issue in Front Street
Some residents in Front Street reported a problem with rats and the Worcestershire Regulatory Services visited and their belief is the clearing of the land off Chapel Rd by Rooftop has caused the rats to search for new homes and scatter. The pest controller is putting down poison and will hopefully resolve the matter.
Broadband coming to Ullington

Works has been carried out along Pebworth Rd to install ducting for the Superfast Broadband fibre.

Masons Arms 

Still no news on the pub and any potential new owners

Telephone Green Cabinet 3 

Pebworth in Bloom requested telephone cabinet was re-painted and BT have completed the works.
Highway issues:-

1. Sign at the entrance into “Little Meadows” hamlet on Pebworth Rd has been agreed by WCC Highways. Date for installation to be confirmed 
2. Drains in Front Street have been cleared following the re-surfacing.
3. Speeding –PC Jamie Lee and the CSO’s did carry out more speed checks in Little Meadows, and will continue to do so.
As always, if you have any issues on any Highways matters, please report it on the WCC website http://www.worcestershire.gov.uk/homepage/98/report_it  Also remember a photo of the Highways problem is as good as “a thousand words” so always take a photo where possible. 
Your District & County Councillor, Alastair Adams can be contacted on adams.pebworth@gmail.com  or mobile 07725 979 277 or www.alastairadams.org
